
Permits are required for repairs involving items such as:
• roof
• walls
• siding
• wallboard

• plaster
• insulation
• paneling
• cabinets

• flooring
• electrical system
• plumbing
• heating or air conditioning

Do you live in a floodplain?
Get required permits
before rebuilding

VIRGINIA – TROPICAL STORM HELENE

Repair projects must meet 
community building codes and 
floodplain ordinances.

For your safety, Hurricane Helene survivors are 
urged to consult local building officials before 
beginning construction and repairs. Homes and 
businesses located in high-risk flood zones are 
required to comply with locally adopted floodplain 
regulations, Virginia Building Codes and other 
standards. These regulations protect people, 
property, and communities from future events and 
cannot be waived.

To get your repair permits, contact your local 
floodplain manager or building code official. 

fema.gov/helene
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Find out if your 
home is located 
in a floodplain

bit.ly/3YtxEmp bit.ly/4eLXhob bit.ly/3Y72b8c

https://www.dcr.virginia.gov/dam-safety-and-floodplains/floodplain-directory
https://www.dhcd.virginia.gov/code-officials-directory
https://casdsis.dcr.virginia.gov/VFRIS/

